
QUAIL CREEK PERFORMING ARTS GUILD 
 

Minutes of the QCPAG General Meeting of November 26, 2019   

Board members present: Cyndy Gierada, Davey Jones, Fay Shapiro, Sandy Haegele, Diana 

Paul, Dodie Prescott.  Absent: Paul White, Sydney Ranney, Sandy Boyer 

 
President Cyndy Gierada: Cyndy called the meeting to order at 3:02 p.m. and noted that the 
Board had approved the October minutes which have been posted to the PAG website.   
 
Treasurer Sydney Ranney (absent):  Cyndy reported that our total current assets are $5,474.05 
with $1,840.00 of that amount set aside for future payables. She advised members that Sydney 
has begun contacting vendors for the February 8, 2020 Business Expo.  She needs volunteers to 
assist with calling beginning in December.  Please call Sydney if you can help.   
 
The Audit Committee, Gordy Noraine, Nancy Jacobs and Patty Zatkin, was asked by Cyndy to 
meet soon and report to her by the end of December. 
 
Membership Chair, Fay Shapiro: Fay announced that seventy members have paid their dues for 
2019-20, resulting in an increase of one since the earlier Board meeting. She will be at the Spring 
show auditions to sign up any cast member not currently on her list. 
 
Publicity, Dodie Prescott: Dodie informed everyone that radio spots for the Christmas show are 

now running on Green Valley Radio Station KGVA. Information regarding the PAG Business Expo 

will be in the December Crossing.  

   
VP Variety/Music, Paul White:  Paul stated 476 tickets have been sold and that the rehearsals for 
the Christmas show are going along well. Tickets are still available at the Concierge Desk.  Cyndy 
noted the set will be put up on Friday.  If interested in helping paint or put up the set, contact Ray 
Hebert.   Rehearsals will be held on Saturday beginning at 12:30 p.m. 
 
 
 VP Comedy/Drama, Davey Jones announced dates for the spring play, “Rumors,” will be April 

8th, 9th and 10th - Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday. Jay Hochstein will Direct, Pam Campbell will 

be Assistant Director.  Auditions will be held Monday, January 6 in the Ballroom and, if necessary, 

Tuesday, January 7 in the Lounge area.  Davey has scripts available for anyone interested.    

 
Members at Large, Diana Paul and Sandy Haegele:  Diana will inform Epi of the dinner count 
November 27.  The Cast Party will be held in the Copper Lounge.  Cast members, spouses, 
significant others are welcome to attend following the Saturday performance.  There will be 
appetizers and a cash bar available.  It was pointed out that chorus members may purchase a 
meal-only-ticket so they can sit with their spouse or significant other during dinner. 
 
Old Business: Cyndy will revise the name of the “Champagne, etc.” show scheduled for June.  It 
will feature classics, opera and musicians. 
 
Davey explained the details of the PAG Print Shop which will be housed in his home office and to 
be used specifically for PAG related printing at no cost. 
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Judi White went over the basics of make-up for the Christmas show.   Photos will be taken during 
the dress rehearsal.  
    
New Business:  Cyndy announced that December 17 will be a short business meeting followed by 
a $5 gift exchange, treats and singing of Christmas Carols. 
 
In keeping with this month’s theme of giving thanks, Cyndy said she is thankful for all of the PAG 
folks!  Several members shared their various “thanks” as well. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Sandy Haegele 


